

View from the Garden

News from the
Wolfeboro Garden Club

It is a New Season! Meeting on September 9, 2025

All Saints Church at 1pm

Board meeting @ 11am



From Our President

The dog days of summer appear to be behind us, and my favorite season is almost upon us! There's something about the rustling of the leaves, the crisp air and apples, mulled cider and

campfires, pumpkin everything, change is in the air! The goldenrod and asters will soon be painting the fields in nature's autumn colors, and the turning leaves will follow. Fall also brings a slightly slower pace to our lives, thankfully. Things are a bit quieter with a little less company and a maybe little less on our plates.

Fall also means a return to Garden Club! This year brings change, we have many new Board members and a new President for the first time in five years, me! I have been a WGC member for many years, and I have gardened all of my life, in my own gardens, as a Master Gardener and also for a living. I am excited to begin leading the Board and working with our members as we carry out the Wolfeboro Garden Club's many offerings to our members and our community and always work to improve the community and the Club. There truly is something for every member in the WGC to enjoy, our monthly meetings are just the start.

So join us as we begin our program year, I hope you're as excited as I am!

Your President,

Kim Espinosa

September 9 – Dahlias by Rebecca Carter

We're excited to welcome club member Rebecca Carter, owner and lead designer of Branch & Bloom in Wolfeboro, NH. With over 20 years of experience and credentials from AIFD and EMC, Rebecca is known for her nature-inspired floral designs. She'll share her passion for dahlias, with tips on growing, designing, and enjoying these stunning blooms in New England gardens. Don't miss this inspiring and informative presentation.

From Beautification Chair: Martie Lincoln

Hi everyone, I want to thank all of the Garden Chairpersons and their Teams for all of the work needed in the gardens this summer. The weather has been brutal and certainly caused all of us much more time and effort to keep all of our gardens watered and looking good. Nancy Combs group had a monumental task in keeping all of the new plant material watered and the garden weeded. Pat Nass group which is the largest group due to the size and difficulty for those 3 gardens is not only facing the drought problems but a number of her garden volunteers were no longer available this summer for various reasons. This caused the remaining ladies to work alone instead of with a partner which is very difficult. Anyone who can work with our gardens please contact me so I can pair you up with another member and make is

easier for all of our wonderful volunteers to keep our 10 Gardens going into the Fall. Pam Hopkins is continuing on the Post Office Garden but is retiring the Chairman position. after many years. This is a small but beautifully done garden which is highly visible and represents three seasons. Her team has done a fabulous job and all we need is a new Chairperson to work with this dedicated group of ladies and continue this Special Garden. Several other gardens need new volunteers also to make it easier for the care of our gardens. Any new members who have not been assigned a garden should contact me and I will try to match you with the best situation for you and our gardens. Working together makes everyone's work go faster and new friendships are SPECIAL. If any member has a problem regarding their garden assignment please just contact me and I will do my best to solve any problems that come up. Thanks to you all for all your time and efforts.

Martie Lincoln 603-569-2652.



Copyright (C) 2025 Wolfeboro Garden Club. All rights reserved.